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HILLIARD SCHOOL DISTRICT SUED BY PARENTS  

FOR HIDING PRIVATE CONVERSATIONS FROM PARENTS  

 

HILLIARD, Ohio – Today, several Hilliard School District parents sued the Hilliard 

City School District, in the U.S. Court for the Southern District of Ohio, seeking a 

declaratory judgment and injunction from the Court. 

 

The parents say, “The Defendant Hilliard School District is allowing activist 

teachers (as opposed to trained, supervised counselors) to specifically solicit from children 

as young as six-years old, private, intimate conversations about sexual behaviors, sexual 

attitudes, mental and psychological questions of the student and the student’s family, and 

private religious practices. This is done, not only without parental consent and knowledge, 

but the teachers are taking specific actions to hide these conversations from parents. 

Although, perhaps well-intentioned, this is a recipe for indoctrination and child abuse.” 

 

The parents are not asking for any monetary damages. The parents are asking the 

Court for a declaratory judgment that would affirm their firmly established constitutional 

rights to direct the upbringing of their children.  

 

Also, the parents are asking the Court to enjoin (an order to stop) the District 

teachers from the solicitations of intimate sexual conversations from children while 

affirmatively hiding the conversations from parents. In particular, the parents also seek to 

enjoin teachers’ display and use of “I’m Here” badges, which have a QR code on them that 

link to a website that offers, for voluntary development, a video titled “Sex acts that don’t 

get enough play” and features the words and phrases “blow job, fingering, vaginal 

intercourse, outercourse, fisting, rimming, watching porn, BD (bondage and discipline), 

masturbating, muffing, sexting, and anal sex.” 

 

The District’s legal counsel specifically and explicitly, in writing, refused to explain 

the District’s policy on these matters, in response to a direct written request from the 

Plaintiffs.  

 

The Plaintiffs will soon be setting up a webpage which will allow other 

whistleblowers to come forward and for people to donate to the legal fund needed to pay 

for the lawsuit.  
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